
COMMISSIONERS' MINUTES
KTTTITAS COt NTY, WASHTNGTON

I{EBEX
REGUI.AR MEETING

MO![DAY 9:00 A.M. FEBRUARY 1, 2O2L

Board members present: Chairman Brett Wachsmith; Vice-Chairman Laura
Osiadacz & Commissioner Cory Wright.

others: Mandy Buchholz, Deputy clerk of the Board rr; Jutie
Kjorsvik, clerk of the Board and Judy pless, Budget & Finance
Manager; Taylor crouch, Deputy clerk of the Board r; Lisa young, HR
Dj-rector; Jeanne Killgore, HR Representative.

SPECTAI MEETING OFFICE STAFF MEETING COMMISSIONERS

At 9:00 a
meeting.

m. chai-rman wachsmith opened the office Administration

CATENDAR WEEK AT A GT,AIICE COMMISSTONERS

The Board of County Commj-ssioners revj-ewed their weekly cafendar.

PAF/VOUCHERS REVIEW OF PAF' S C VOUCHERS COMMISSIONERS

The Board of County Commissioners approved and signed County
Employee Personnel Action forms and vouchers.

CORRESPONDENCE LOG REVIEW OF CORRESPONDENCE LOG COMMISSIONERS

The Board of County Commissioners reviewed the weekly Correspondence
Log, a listing of a1l incoming ma1l and correspondence for the week
ending January 29, 2027.

APPOINI!{ENT NOXTOUS I{EED CONTROL BOARD COMMISSIONERS

Commissj-oner Wright moved to reappoint HoIly Pinkart (Weed Section
2) and Gafen Rogers (Weed Section 3) to the Kittitas County Noxious
Weed Control Board, for a four-year term effective 2/L9/2021 and
ending on 2/LB/2025. Chairman Wachsmith seconded. Motion carried 3-
0.

APPOINI!{ENT BOARD OF EQI'LTZATTON COMMISSIONERS

Commissioner Wright moved to appoint Denj-se Clark to the Kittitas
County Board of Equalization, for a three-year term effective Aprit
1, 202t and ending on L2/3I/2023. Commissioner Osiadacz seconded.
Motion carried 3-0.
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LETEER FERC No. P-2LLA-PRIEST RAPIDS COMMISSTONERS

Commissioner Osiadacz moved to approve Board signature on a -l-etter
to Kimberly D. Bose Secretary Federal Energy Regulator Commission
Re: FERC No. P-2I14-Priest Rapids Hydroelectric Project as
presented. Chairman Wachsmith seconded. Motion carried 3-0.

DISCUSSION NACO CONFERENCE COMMTSSIONERS

Commissioner Osiadacz asked the Board if they had any interest in
attending the NACO Conference. She stated t.hat since its virtual
this year the time commj-tment in travel as well as expense would be
much less, and she thought it would be a good opportunity to see if
it's something the County would like to continue with in the future.
The Board agreed that since there are package options (based on
attendance) they should see if other Efected Officials would like to
get in on the deal. They agreed it woul-d be a good time for them to
get a feef for what's offered at NACO. Staff was directed to put a
fol1ow up conversation on the next Monday for further direction.

DISCUSSTON PUBLIC REI,ATIONS ADMIN POSTTION COMMISSTONERS

The Board discussed what dlrection they want to go with their Pubfic
Relatlons Administrator (PRA), with Lisa Young, HR Director and
Jeanne Killgore, HR Rep. They determined that they would like to
move the job description to something along the tines of a Director
of Communicati-ons, noting it would be a new department. Judy Pless
said it was set up already to be a stand-afone Department. There was
some discussion on modifications to the lob description and Ms.
Young indicated that she woufd bring it back on her Study Sessj-on
next Tuesday for further discussion and options for the Board to
consider.

UPDATE BOCC/ DEPARTIqENT HEAD REPORTS COMMISSIONERS

Each Commissioner
meet with on a
determined at the
on I-I7-202L.

was assigned three different Department Heads to
weekly basis. The assignments for 202I were

Board of County Commissioners Office Admin meeling

Each Commissioner reviewed discussions held with their respective
departments and exchanged detail_s of those meetings.

DISCUSSION FACEBOOK WEEKLY POSTS COMMTSSIONERS

The Board determined for the week of February r, 202r they would
post on their Facebook about the vaccine clinic's taking place in
Upper and Lower County; the new Drop Box by the Courthouse steps for
citizen's to drop off documents for County Departments and Offices,
and share the l-etter the Board is sending to FERC.
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orHER BusrNEss/enNgRAL upDATEs

There were general
Board participated

updates on meetings &

in, individually over
conversations that the
the past week.

EXECUTI\ZE SESSION COMMISSTONERS

At 9:44 a.m. Chairman Wachsmith announced the Board woul-d recess
into Executi,ve Session for 7 minutes, to eval-uate the qualifications
of an applicant for public employment or to review the performance
of a public employee. However, subject to RCW 42.30.1,40(4),
discussj-on by a governing body of salaries, wages, and other
conditions of employment to be generally applied wlthin the agency
shall occur in a meeting open to the public, and when a governing
body elects to take flnal actlon hiring, setting the salary of an
individual employee or class of employees, or discharglng or
disciplining an employee, that action shalf be taken in a meeting
open to the public. No action was anticipated.

At 9:51 a.m. the Board reconvened out of Executive Session. No
action taken.

Meeting adjourned at 9:53 a.m
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